
 
 
November 11, 2021 

TO:  HHN Committee, other interested parties 

FROM: Shawn Tessmann 

RE:  November Update 

 
Several updates for this month. 
 
First, see the attached ARPA quarterly report on data and outcomes for pandemic 
activities.  Let me know if there are any questions.   
 
The PEI division is mourning the loss of a recent retiree—Ron Johnson.   
 
https://madison.com/wsj/news/local/dane-countys-father-of-restorative-justice-ron-johnson-
dies-unexpectedly-at-71/article_6fcc7dfb-ce0f-53d4-b46e-7db98b7dcbd6.html 
 
Staff are working on a way to appropriately celebrate his life and contributions to happen 
sometime later in November. 
 
We have received the final report from Recovery Innovations International on the crisis 
system and the roadmap for the creation of the Crisis Triage Center.   
 

RI Dane County CTC 
Consultation FINAL  

 
 
Finally, as of the drafting of this memo, there have been no new cases of COVID among 
residents at Badger Prairie.  We have also received guidance as of late last week that 
mandates that the remaining few unvaccinated staff at Badger Prairie must get vaccinated 
by early December in order to comply with federal rules.   
 
Thank you, as always, for your support. 
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